
Some of the 
completed projects 
and achievements 
over the last 2 years



Safety gate to 
separate the road 
from Goulburn 
Green.
It is designed to 
prevent children 
from running from 
the Green directly 
into the road.
Paid for using CIL 
funds.



Additional play 
equipment on Goulburn 
Green, new safety 
surfaces and benches.  
Paid for using CIL funds.



New gate with easier access to the Parish 
Council Burial Ground from church end.
Paid for using CIL funds.



30 mph speed  limit 
extended along Old Reigate 
Road from Elm Villas past 
Barley Mow Court to the 
Arkle Manor. In partnership 
with Surrey Highways.
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Could this be a 
possibility in 
some areas of 
the parish in the 
future? Give us 
your views.

We are presently working 
with Surrey Highways and 
Parishioners in the 
Pebblecombe area to 
introduce speed restrictions 
and other safety measures 
on Pebble Hill.



We installed two historic 
information boards on the 
station platform, which 
focuses on the Pebblecombe 
area of the parish. 
Designed by a member of the 
PC and paid for via a grant 
from Great Western Railway.



The PC have 
installed 10 new 
‘kissing’ gates on 
footpaths within 
the parish with 
help from 
parishioners and 
rambling groups.
The gates were 
paid for from CIL 
funds.



Renovation of the bus shelter and 
seat outside the Post Office 
together with new planters.
This was achieved with the help of 
a parishioner who generously gave 
his time. Materials were paid for 
from past Burial Ground profits.



Over the last few years Betchworth Parish Council 
has been giving financial support through its grants 
initiative to some local organisations. This comes 
from surplus funds generated by the Parish Council 
Burial Ground.

Hamilton 
Room Wi-Fi



Over the last 
year we 
received many 
complaints 
about the 
muddy state of 
the Church 
Farm footpath. 
It is now in a 
much “dryer” 
state.
Paid for from 
CIL funding.



This was 
an expensive 
project but 
made good 
use of CIL 
funding.

The Church Farm 
footpath is one of 
the most used 
paths in the Parish.



For the first time 
Betchworth Parish 
Council have a post 
box.
This was installed at 
the Hamilton Room to 
improve accessibility 
for feedback and 
general 
communication.



The new planter at the village store as 
well as biodiverse planting of all the 
planters on the forecourt (supported 
by Jo at Hope Nursery).

Clearing of the footpath entrance by 
the village store and bus stop,
again done by a local
Parishioner.

Replacing gaps in the 
allotment’s hedge with RSPB 
recommended whips to 
support wildlife.



What else have we been up to?
We continue to look after and run the Burial Ground and 
Goulburn Green, check the play equipment on the Green 
weekly and check the three defibrillators in the Parish. We 
examine all planning applications.
We examine the monthly report from the Neighbourhood 
Police team, and we have taken part in the Gatwick 2nd 
Runway proposals (opposed) and continue to monitor 
developments.

We have liaised with the Environmental 
agency  over the Thames Valley Flood 
Scheme which included the River Mole.
All the agendas and minutes are 
published on notice boards and on the 
Parish Council web site.
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